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Frigo, Victoria (COE)

From: Frigo, Victoria (COE)

Sent: Thursday, November 15, 2012 4:41 PM

To: Seff, Flora (MDFR); Lombardi, Vince (MDFR)

Cc: Centorino, Joseph (COE)

Subject: INQ 12-195 Advisory Board Member in Broward County

Ms. Seff,

The Ethics Code does not prohibit Fire Chief Lombardi from serving on a Fire Advisory Board in the town
of Southwest Ranches in Broward County. Because this is a voluntary, non-paying position, he is not
required to seek permission to engage in outside employment.

As I am sure the Chief is well aware, he may not use any County resources or materials in his voluntary
capacity.

If you have additional questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

VICTORIA FRIGO, STAFF ATTORNEY
Phone: 305 350-0601
Fax: 305 579-0273

19 West Flagler St., Suite 820
Miami, FL 33130

Miami-Dade County is a public entity subject to Chapter 119 of the Florida Statutes concerning public records. E-mail
messages are covered under such laws and thus subject to disclosure.

From: Ethics (COE)
Sent: Tuesday, November 13, 2012 3:52 PM
To: Frigo, Victoria (COE)
Subject: FW: Division Chief participating on Fire Advisory Board

Please respond. Thanks.

From: Seff, Flora (MDFR)
Sent: Tuesday, November 13, 2012 3:50 PM
To: Ethics (COE)
Cc: Lombardi, Vince (MDFR)
Subject: Division Chief participating on Fire Advisory Board

Chief Vincent Lombardi has inquired if his participation on a Fire Advisory Board to the Town Council for the Town of
Southwest Ranches would be a violation of any County rule. This is a non paying position. Also, is it necessary for him to
file for Permission for Outside Employment?

Thank you.

Flora Seff

Flora E. Seff, Esq.
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Senior Legal Liason
Miami-Dade Fire Rescue Department
9300 N.W. 41st Street
Doral, Fl 33178
(o)786-331-5103
(f) 786-331-5126
Email: FSeff@miamidade.gov

www.miamidade.gov/mdfr
"Delivering Excellence Every Day"


